BC Call notes

26 July 2005

Present:

Philip Sheppard

Grant Forsyth

Marilyn Cade

Catherine Gabay

Steve Plotkin

Ron Andruff

Mike Roberts

Gary Hills

Overview

Philip took callers through the minutes of both the Cross-Constituency (CC) and BC meetings in Luxembourg, dealing with one item at a time and allowing time for discussion and questions after each item. For full background on these issues please see the meeting notes*.

*Meeting notes can be found at www.bizconst.org/archive.htm
Cross Constituency Meeting

Dot Net

Philip: felt that that there was a brush-off attitude from the board at the Cross-Constituency meeting, particularly regarding price setting.

Marilyn: pointed out that this was a serious issue and that, by the end of a series of meeting in Luxembourg, the board felt traumatised and certain members recognised the seriousness of the issue.

Grant: in reality the price-setting issue is a fait accompli, especially as Paul Twomey has signed it off

Marilyn: the decision could affect dot com too

Ron: the registries have said that ICANN has violated the by-laws; what does the BC need to do to help get the genie back in the bottle?

Mike: ICANN management is in flux, can’t rely on them to move forward

Action: It was agreed to support any call from the Registrars for a reconsideration of the .net contract and in the meantime to air the issue with Council.

Strategic Plan

Philip: a small victory can be claimed by the Cross Constituency group - the Stratplan was not adopted and discussions are still ongoing for how to move forward

Marilyn: Patrick Sharry's online questionnaire is still active

Action:  Gary to alert members to the questionnaire

gTLDs

Philip summarised the meeting notes.  No further action

Arrangements for future board dialogue (Arising from above discussion)

Marilyn: the board could sit in the audience at the GNSO Council Public forum

Philip: couldn’t see what the board's problem was with facing the Cross Constituency meeting, despite the last one being unusually critical and direct

Action: a letter to the board suggesting future changes, but agreed to wait until possible changes are discussed further.

Business Constituency Meeting

WIPO II/dot net

Action: Philip to follow up with other constituencies and Council

WHOIS

Marilyn:  We will shortly be sending to members proposed statements on the purpose of Whois, the purpose of Whois contacts, and Whois legal conflicts. 

Another GAC workshop is planned which would be of great interest to the BC.

